Sunbury Health Centre
Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday, 18 December 2013
Present:

	Dr. Parineeta Bilagi
	Dr. Dave Gill
	Brian Catt
	Polly Healy (Minutes)

	Dorothy Linter
	Helen O’Shea
	Paul Thompson
	


PT opened the meeting by asking Dr. Gill for updates on:

1. Where the Health Centre is at present re. appointment accessibility

2. How the PPG might be able to assist with the NHS England’s assessment criteria for the Centre’s development of premises submission.

1. APPOINTMENT ACCESSIBILITY



Dr. Gill reported that Geo Fix has been contacted to review the current telephone situation and to introduce a state-of-the art call handling solution in order.  This will support greater control of calls to the Centre.  Geo Fix can offer an efficient and secure method of handling calls, using Cloud technology.    
It is anticipated that there will be a 50/50 split of call appointments – 50% being available to book on the day, and 50% being able to book appointments ahead.  The Locums will all have ‘open’ appointment allocations permitting patients to book on the day.
Dr. Bilagi pointed out that, historically, the booked-ahead appointments have resulted in numerous DNA’s, and it is hoped that using the Locums ‘open’ appointment system may lower the number of DNA’s. 
DNAs have an enormous impact on the healthcare system in terms of cost and waiting time, significantly adding to delays along the patient pathway. 

BC commented that text messaging would be a good way of sending reminders to patients.  Generally, the higher the rate of DNAs, the greater the impact of reminders – and this will also have an effect on the Practice’s administration.  It was agreed to wait to see how the new booking system evolves.
1.1 PATIENTS’ FEEDBACK ON PROGRESS



To access patients’ feedback on progress of the new telephone appointment system, BC asked if the information screen in the waiting room might be utilised to encourage patients to input their experiences.  Dr. Gill suggested that the Practice Manager may know if this is possible and, if so, how to proceed.

1.2 STAFFING



Dr. Gill reported that the new Nurse started at the Centre last week and that two new salaried GPs are to be interviewed tomorrow afternoon (19 December).  The Nurse Practitioner position would require space that the Centre does not have, so this recruitment has been put on hold.  There will now be 11.5 GPs at the Practice.
It was pointed out that progress will be quite slow and patience a pre-requisite of this evolvement.  It would be best to undertake all changes in a phased manner, in order to make accurate assessments of developments and accountabilities.

2. PPG ROLE IN ASSISTING THE PRACTICE re. NHS ENGLAND GRANT


Dr. Gill reported that in pursuing various avenues towards upgrading the existing premises – or building a new Health Centre, he had received a letter from NHS England dated 02 December 2013, with requirements to submit evidence of need by 06 January 2014 … an unrealistically short timescale, bearing in mind the Christmas/New Year period!
Discussions took place about the possibilities of extending and improving the current premises.  However, the building is owned by NHS Properties and parts contracted to Virgin Care for its District Nurses, Health Visitors etc.  Any structural works to the property would not only impact on the Practice’s patients, but also on Virgin Care and theirs. 

Dr. Gill and Dr. Bilagi asked that the PPG help the Practice, specifically with Point 4 of the letter:

‘That the surgery is unsatisfactory in terms of functionality and or/condition’

The PPG will draft a constructive and persuasive letter/report, addressing the state of the building … its appearance and lack of space, leading to pitiable logistics and an overall poor patient experience of their visit to the Centre.   
BC suggested that photographs could be an extremely expedient method to prove points.  This was agreed, providing patient confidentiality and respect was not compromised.  Photographs will, therefore, be taken ‘out-of-hours’.
HO’S will contact the Practice Manager to arrange both access to the building and convenient time/s for the photography.  PH will be the photographer and accompanied by one or two other available members of the PPG.  PH circulated her report ‘How to improve the patient experience – from the car park to the GP’ which may present some ideas for the letter/report to NHS England.

The PPG is asked to work on suggestions and views and circulate them to the group.  PT will collate and construct the Report.  This should not include anything to do with appointments or treatment.  

The final drafts of the documents are to be with Dr. Gill by 02 January 2014 and an interim meeting of PPG members will be made to put the data together.

2.1 CQC INSPECTIONS



The PPG wondered if an early CQC inspection might help the Practice acquire funding for the premises situation.  The conclusion was that it would certainly help. 
3. FUTURE MEETING



There is likely to be a meeting prior to finalising the Report to go, initially to Dr.Gill, and then on to NHS England.  All members of the PPG will be notified of the date.
ACTION POINTS
	Keep the PPG updated on progress re. telephone booking system


	Dr. Gill

	Contact the Practice Manager to ask about the use of the information screen in the waiting room for internal use, from time to time.

	Dr. Gill

Helen O’Shea

	Contact the Practice Manager to arrange for a convenient time to take photographs of the premises and the Practice’s rooms.


	Helen O’Shea

	Meet to take the photographs.


	Helen O’Shea

Polly Healy

	PPG to pool together written concerns re. the building.  
1.   To meet as a group to discuss suggestions

2.   Finalise the report and send to Dr. Gill by 02 January 2014

The Report is to be sent to Dr. Gill by email to his NHS account.


	All of the PPG
PT

	Dr. Gill to notify the group of the Practice’s opinions/amendments before sending the report, by email, to NHS England.

	Dr. Gill


